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A MOMENT OF CLARITY...
I wanted to share a story with you that I heard recently from a firefighter. He explained he always 
looks for ways to build “margins” into his life.  Whether it’s out fighting forest fires or living his life 
in the off-season, he feels that with “more space around the edges,” he has more options and 
opportunities to figure things out as they come along. For him, this means a greater chance to 
create a better outcome.  

With the outbreak of Covid-19 and its ripple effects throughout our community, we have a chance 
to recognize how fragile our existence here really is and how we need to embrace it fully—through 
our friends and families, local businesses, and our relationships with the land.

That’s why the way he approaches life really resonates with me, especially now.

So many of us have turned to our special places for solace—to ground us in a rapidly changing 
world. These lands have become our margins, our breathing room, providing us the space and 
respite we need to heal and adapt to the emotional toll these days are taking. For me, this has 
again added clarity to the importance of our work. 

We must act while we have the chance. We must create those margins to ensure that we all, 
including the plants and wildlife, have the best chance we can for a bright future.

And it’s happening. Like the firefighter who sees the value of creating breathing room for himself, 
you’re making margins for the rest of us—and for that I am grateful. As we all adapt to the changes 
happening around us, it’s inspiring to see so many people come together to support the places 
and community groups they love.

Thanks again for all you have done and continue to 
do. I hope you are well and look forward to seeing you 
out on the trails.

Sincerely, 

Scott Boettger, Executive Director

SCOTT BOETTGER
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CREATING SPACE

As we churned through our busy lives, the 
outdoors was often the backdrop where we got 
in shape for the upcoming ski or mountain bike 
season, or walked our dogs, or commuted to 
work. Our outdoor spaces were always available, 
but sometimes taken for granted. 
 
And then our perspective changed.
 
Covid-19 came into our community full force, 
turning our lives upside down. Like people 
across the country, we have had to grapple 
with physically-distancing from our friends, 
coworkers, and community activities. Many have 
lost their jobs or been forced to work from home, 
all the while balancing childcare, taking care of 
elder parents, or countless other changes.   
 
Stay at Home orders to “flatten the curve” of 
the number of people who need hospitalization 
have become a new reality. And so, too, has the 
associated stress of the unknown, the uncertainty, 
and the feeling of being cooped up.
 
Suddenly, nature close to home has become our 
refuge, our gym, our place for social connection. 
 
We know from scientists that being outside in 
nature, even for as little as one hour a day, can 
transform our moods and elevate our resilience 
and learning. Kids with regular access to nature 
actually learn better, have lower rates of attention 
deficit disorder, and often develop better social 
skills.

THERE WAS A TIME WHEN 
GOING OUTSIDE DIDN’T 

FEEL EXTRAORDINARY IN 
OUR COMMUNITY. 

WHEN IT MATTERED, 
YOU CREATED A NEW REFUGE

Photo by Larry Barnes
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But this time, we didn’t need the studies 
to tell us about the benefits of nature. We 
are seeing it everywhere.
 
People are coming out in droves, with 
their families. The quest for fresh air, 
wide open spaces, the sounds of nature, 
and a sense of hope so present on a 
beautiful spring day is resonating more 
than ever throughout our community—
and indeed, the entire nation.
 
The understanding of the healing power 
of nature also comes with the realization 
that we have a problem.

A WAKE-UP CALL
 
There just isn’t enough publicly 
accessible nature close to home, for 
people to safely, and thoughtfully, enjoy. 
 
Almost overnight, trailheads from 
Quigley to Elkhorn became full of people 
all searching for a sense of community, 
a chance to breathe in, and experience, 
the heart and soul of what makes our 
community so special: the land, the 
water, and the people who we call our 
friends, neighbors, and family.
 
Because of this we have realized, even 
more clearly than we have in the past, 
that we need to come together and 
create more places for people to connect 
to nature. 
 

Indeed, the Covid-19 virus is a wake-
up call. It’s a shout-out to all of us to 
recognize that nature, close to home, 
isn’t just a luxury, but a necessity. For 
our health and well-being, our sense 
of place, and our sense of hope for the 
future—we have to act now, while we 
have a chance.
 
THE GOOD NEWS?
 
New trails and natural areas for everyone 
to enjoy are in the works. 
 
Thanks to people like you, the new 
Simons Bauer Preserve in Croy Canyon 
will provide critical wildlife habitat as well 
as another refuge for people to enjoy the 
peace of nature. We opened a section 
of the Preserve early in response to the 
urgent need for more space. Over the 
next several months, we’ll be working to 
secure the rest of the funding needed 
to restore wildlife habitat and establish 
more trails to connect the Hailey 
Greenway trails into Croy Canyon. 
 
It’s a new beginning, a ray of hope, a 
jump-start to this spring and summer 
as we pull together and move through 
this trying time. Your generosity and 
compassion will make that possible—
and for that we are so very grateful. If 
ever our community needed to come 
together it is now. 

We need to come together and 
create more places for people to 
connect to nature.

TOGETHER, WE'LL BE 
CREATING NEW TRAILS 

AND RESTORING 
HABITAT ON

118 ACRES
IN THE HEART OF THE 

VALLEY

Michael Olenic

Roland Wolfram

Roland Wolfram

Roland Wolfram
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Did you know that how you manage your 
lawn and garden impacts the health of our 
rivers and streams? For some this may 
seem surprising, but we know that our 
daily actions can really make a difference.

That’s why the Trout Friendly program is 
growing in popularity. People throughout 
our community are volunteering to certify 
their lawns and gardens as “Trout Friendly.” 

As part of this program we provide 
simple ideas to save water and reduce 
contaminated run-off from your property 
and into our streams. Certification includes 
pledging to adopt practices like reducing 
the use of pesticides and fertilizers that 
pollute our water, and increasing the 
prevalence of native plants, which can 
save water and keep it in-stream.  We 
provide tips on connecting with local lawn 
and garden businesses in the area that 
can help.

The result is a healthier lawn and garden 
for you and your family, and better health 
for trout and other aquatic wildlife. And 
there’s another bonus: gardens and lawns 
like these attract more birds and butterflies 
which bring extra joy to your home all 
spring, summer and fall.

This year, you can help protect the 
Big Wood River, its tributaries, and its 
aquifer—and ensure a healthy fishery and 
drinking water for the Wood River Valley—
by getting “Trout Friendly.” Want to learn 
more? Give Ryan Santo a call at 208-
788-3947 or visit our website under Trout 
Friendly certification. We look forward to 
partnering with you. 

Hemingway Chapter-Trout Unlimited
Thunder Spring Condominium 

Owners Assn
Colorado Gulch Preserve 

Development 
Quigley Farm HOA

Blaine County Recreation District
Blaine Soil Conservation District
City of Hailey
City of Ketchum Parks Dept.
City of Sun Valley
Sun Valley Water & Sewer District

Do You Know

Help Us Support Our

Thank You to Our Municipal, Non-Profit, and Association

A LOCAL BUSINESS THAT CARES?

TROUT FRIENDLY BUSINESSES PARTNERS

TROUT FRIENDLY PARTNERS

As essential members of our community, many local businesses are embracing the Trout Friendly 
landscape certification program, too. Just like homeowners, these businesses are working to conserve 
water, reduce pesticides, and plant native plants for better wildlife health.

Local landscape design and management companies are doing their part as well. Thanks to you, our 
members and supporters, we are working with these businesses to clarify best management practices 
and provide information on how to reduce the use of water and synthetic pesticides, while incorporating 
native plants to increase wildlife habitat.

Check out these businesses who are helping lead the way!  

If your business would like to become part of this program, please call Ryan Santo at 208-788-3947 or 
email him at rsanto@woodriverlandtrust.org.

Webb
Landscaping

EcoIrrigation Living EarthWhitehead's 
Landscaping

Silver Creek 
Supply

Lily & Fern Magic Valley
Turfgrass

Greenscape 
Lawn & 
Garden 

C-U Next 
Storm

OUR RIVER 
NEEDS YOU

Join your friends and neighbors and 
make your lawns and gardens 

“Trout Friendly”

Photo: Chad Chorney
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With today’s ever-changing landscape 
and the need to conserve what matters 
most, your gift to the Land Trust has 
renewed importance. Richard Carr, a 
conservationist and former chair of the 
Land Trust, knew the importance of 
taking action to conserve the lands and 
waters we all love. He also recognized 
that our community is only as strong as 

those who care. 

With a gift of $5,000 or more, you’ll join a 
group of conservation leaders who care 
deeply about saving our Valley’s critical 
landscapes while there’s still time. As a 
member of the Richard Carr Society, you 
will receive invitations to special events 
and updates focused on the difference 

you are making.  

“Richard had such an enthusiasm for life 
and a special commitment to our Valley.  
He was a life-long conservationist who 
championed the values of the Land 
Trust — connecting people to the land 
and conserving our special places.  I am 

thrilled to continue his legacy.”
Lesley Andrus

For more information call Courtney Jelaco 
at 208-788-3947.

RICHARD CARR SOCIETY 
LEVERAGES IMPACT, 

COMPASSION

CELEBRATE 
YOUR LOVE OF 

LIFE, PLACE, AND 
COMMUNITY

DO YOU WANT TO HELP 
MONARCHS?

Our community is thinking locally and acting globally

Imagine what it’s like to travel thousands 
of miles, through rain and wind, heat and 
cold, only to arrive here in Idaho, with no 
place to land.

Sadly, that’s increasingly the plight of the 
famed Monarch butterfly.

The Monarch butterfly population has fallen 
over 80% in the last 20 years and now risks 
extinction from lack of food and habitat due 
to landscape-scale threats from pesticides, 
development, and extreme weather.

Even more concerning, this past March, the 
numbers were even lower—an additional 
27% drop from the previous year. 

It’s a huge wake-up call.  That’s why, thanks 
to people like you, we’re taking action. 

Last fall, our Student Conservation Council 
started a new pollinator garden at the 
Colorado Gulch Preserve by planting 
seedlings to be installed this spring.  

The Sage School provided greenhouse 
space this winter, and now  local volunteers 
will help prepare the soil and plant 
thousands of native plants specifically 
selected for Monarch butterflies and other 
threatened pollinators. The goal is to spread 
this effort well beyond our preserves—to 
ensure we give the Monarchs a fighting 
chance. 

MONARCHS NEED YOU

You can join others in thinking globally 
and act locally. You can volunteer with 
us, plant your own pollinator plants, avoid 
herbicides, conserve habitat, and mow 
your lawns and fields in a manner that 
maintains pollinator habitat. Our Trout 
Friendly program can help with tips, too.  

You can also donate to our Pollinator Island 
Initiative. After our successful Idaho Gives 
campaign, we are delighted to report that 
we are almost halfway there.  

That’s how our community works. Making a 
difference, one at a time, together. 

Photo: Roland Wolfram
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$50,000 +

Anonymous
David and Lyn Anderson
Lesley A. Andrus
The Cabana Fund of The Oregon 

Community Foundation
Ranney and Priscilla Draper of the 

Draper Family Foundation
The Hollis Foundation
The Kemmerer Family Foundation
The Lennox Foundation
Rebecca Patton and Tom Goodrich
Patti Zebrowski and Roland Wolfram 
Buzz Woolley Jr.

$20,000 - $49,999

Anonymous
Jim and Caroline Barnes
The Martine and Dan Drackett 

Family Foundation
Wendy Warren Drasdo and James 

Drasdo
HRH Foundation
Blair and Cynthia Hull
Alison and Jim Luckman
Sue and Alex Orb
Kit Wright and Bob Ordal
The Strandberg Family Foundation, 

Diana and Steve Strandberg

$10,000 - $19,999

Anonymous (2)
Bill Buchanan
Cassie Carroll
Micki and Dan Chapin
SYZYGY Foundation, Jamie Lee Curtis 

and Christopher Guest
Wendy Warren Drasdo and James 

Drasdo 
Jerry Flynt
Ginny and Peter Foreman
John and Elaine French 

Family Foundation
Sue and Mort Fuller

Linda and Charlie Goodyear
Jami and Mark Grassi
Power Engineers, Inc
Ellen Harris
Francie and Mike Hawkey
The Michael and Irene Healy 

Charitable Fund
Frank Henry & Lois Elizabeth Rohay 

Irrevocable Trust
Herrell Family Charitable Fund
Jim and Sheri Hodge
Mary Ann and Tim Hogan
Wendy and Greg Hosman
Hotard Family
Dede and Steven Huish
Leslie and George Hume
Beverly and Donald Jefferson
David Kaye and Judith Teller Kaye
Heather and Wade King
Ginna and Ken Lagergren
Deborah Straiton and Erik Larson 
Lana and David Latchford
Deborah and Robert Law
The Lehman Foundation, 

Barbara and John Lehman
Debra and Jack Levin
GM Macdonald Family Charitable 

Fund, Darcy and Grant Macdonald

Gayle and Alan Stevenson
Susan Flynt
Jocelyn Tennille
Tim Mott
Trinka and Lloyd Dyer
Jill and Fred Vogel
Nancy and Thomas Wall
Julia and Jeffrey Ward
Beth and Paul Willis
Wood River Foundation

$1,000-$2,499

Anonymous 
Marie Stanislaw and Stephen Abel
Barbara and Mark Acker
Karin and Jeff Armstrong
Betsy and John Ashton
Brett and Trish Bashaw
Kathleen and Brian Bean
Becky Follo and Tom Bentley
Scott Boettger and Shelly Forsling
Martina Bradford
Frederic A. Brossy Jr.
Amy Browning
Stoney Burke
Barbara and Nat Campbell
Robert S. Colman
Gary Cornick
Lisa A. Cortese
Patti and Jay Dorr
Chris and Holley duPont
Darlene and Ted Dyer
Stephanie and Andy Evans
Pamela C. Feld
Christine Ferguson
FHC Foundation
Sandra and John Flattery
Jana and Jeffrey Foushee
Linda and Ted Fouts
Lily Friedlander
Margot Larsen Ritz/Larsen Fund
Gemunder Family Foundation
Virginia Cirica and Lawrence Goelman
Heart of Gold Fund in the Idaho 

Community Foundation
Jodi and Gary Goodheart

Kate and Peter Daly
Candace and Tim Dee
Carey and John Dondero
Becky Klassen and Buck Drew 
Linda and Bob Edwards
Renee Faltings
Nancy and Chuck Ferries
Daralene and John Finnell
Kari and William Foote
Boswell Family Foundation
Dr. Kenneth A. Fox
Robin and Lee Garwood
Gary and Carolyn Gruver
Bobby and Fred Haemisegger
Sylvia and Ronald Hartman
Ben Jacobson
Wendy and Jim Jaquet
Kathy and Jerry Kavka
Susan Giannettino and Jim Keller 
Kathryn Earhart and Mark Kieckbusch
Kristin and Zach Krahmer
Diana Landis
Susan Larson, Matt Larson, and Gary 

Kuchcinski
Mila and Marty Lyon
Caren Frankel and Jory Magidson 
The Malcolm Gibbs Foundation
Colvin and Mary Ellen Matheson

Feli Funke
Hare Family Foundation, Dick Hare 

and Patricia Duetting
George and Paula Hauer Foundation 

at the San Diego Foundation
Heart of the Rockies Initiative
Douglas F. King Family Fund
Marie and Jack Kueneman
The Landreth Family Fund, 

Bill and Jeanne Landreth
Land Trust Resilience Science and 

Capacity Building Fund of The 
Oregon Community Foundation

Richard K. & Shirley S. Hemingway 
Foundation

Michael Mars
Jane and Steve Mitchell
Julie Weston and Gerry Morrison 
David Perkins and Nancy Mackinnon, 

The Perkins Charitable Foundation
Connie and Tony Price
Catherine Sullivan
Nancy and John Goldsmith 

Family Foundation
Thrasher Koffey Foundation
David and Sarah Woodward

$5,000-$9,999

Anonymous (2) 
Acacia Partners, LP
Richard C. Barker
John and Bonnie Brezzo
Sylvia and Barry Bunshoft
Jean K Lafromboise Foundation
Barbara and Paul Dali
Mary Bachman and William Downing
Trish Klahr and Lee Melly
Jean K Lafromboise Foundation
Land Trust Alliance
Kathie Levison
Josephine and William Lowe
Nick and Sylvia Miller
Jon Manetta and Kathryn McQuade
Sally and Bill Neukom
The Ochsman Foundation, 

Esther and Michael Ochsman

Margie and Jon Masterson
The Matthias Foundation, Inc.
Janet McCann
Lisa and Wilson McElhinny
Willa and Jim McLaughlin
The McMahon Family
Ann and Tom Morris
Linda and Bill Nicholson
Carmen and Ed Northen
Kaye and Hugh O'Riordan
Margaret and Gregg Ose
Brynda and Craig Petrie
Michelle and Tom Praggastis
Paula and Jeff Pyatt
Patricia Radeke
Suzanne Strom-Reed and Duane Reed
Rees Family Fund
Brian Regan and Louisa Jelaco
Alan H. and Julia R. Richardson
Lois Rosen
Jodi and Sandy Sanders
Leonard and Phyllis Schlessinger
John A. Seiller
Gail Severn
Drs. Glen and Vicki Shapiro
Sharon and Bill Shubin
Richard Smooke
Helen and Richard Spalding

Page Foundation 
Joyce Pearson
Jill and Tom Schriber 
Seagraves Family Foundation 
Stephy and Dan Smith
Taylor and Mark Ullman
Lynn Campion Waddell and Ted 

Waddell
Pepper Walker
Rick and Nancy Webking
Ward W. and Priscilla B. Woods, 

The Woods Foundation
Gary and Lark Young
Barbara and Stanley Zax
Silver Creek Outfitters

$2,500-$4,999

Mitch and Gwynn August
Bill and Sara Barrett
Jill and Steve Beck, Freshends
Gail Landis and Victor Bernstein
Kathy Lynn and Carl Bontrager
Dr. Elizabeth and Frank Breen
Carol and Len Harlig
Carla and William Coulthard
Edward and Susan Cutter
Lauren and Alan Dachs
Karen Pederson and Dave Gwinn 
Lucy and John Douglas
Gilhuly Family Foundation
Jim and Mary Goodyear
Ronald and Susan Greenspan
Roy A. Hunt Foundation, 

Jodie and Dan Hunt
Kitty and Buck Jones
Trent and Cecile Jones
Marcia Kent and Frank Halverson
Jane Mason
Sarah Michael and Bob Jonas
Bruce and Harriet Newell
George and Manci Ohrstrom
Judy and Don Oliphant
Betsy and Robert Reniers
The Nancy P. and Richard K. Robbins 

Family Foundation
David and Sue Squier

Nan and Larry Stone
Sara Strang and Robert Steinwurtzel
Louise and Trent Stumph
Judy and Dave Threshie
Marjorie and Barry Traub
Charlotte Unger
Kathryn Urban
Mary and Willy Vanbragt
Lynne and Kenneth Weakley
Sharon Wellsandt
Maryanne and Gerald Whitcomb
Sally and James Will
Louise and Wayne Wright
Tony and Julie Zanze
Patience and Bob Ziebarth
Trout Unlimited, Inc.

$365-$999

Lois and Bart Adrian
Clark Binkley
Jill and Richard Blanchard
Gail Boettger
Jay Cassell and Gay Weake
Papoose Club
Charles Conn
Wendy and Bob Crosby
Michelle and Spencer Cutter

THANK YOU TO OUR

DONORS
YOU MAKE ALL OF THIS POSSIBLE

Represents the generous donations made through March 31, 2020

Show your support of wild spaces and happy places every day of 
the year by setting up a monthly gift.

Monthly giving has extra impact!  A donation of  $10/month 
becomes $120/year, a dollar a day becomes $365/year, or your 
$85/month adds up to $1000/year.  Your support helps us face a 
challenging day or kick-start improvements to one of our trails. 

Now is a perfect time to join the growing number of friends and 
neighbors who want to make a difference all year long. You can 
sign up on our website or call Liz Pedersen at 208-788-3947 if you 
have questions.

“I have the satisfaction of knowing that a modest contribution each 
month adds up to a big impact throughout the year. For me and 
Greg, it just feels like the right thing to do to help save what we 

love, here in the Valley.” -- Wendy Hosman

BECOME A MONTHLY MEMBER
OF THE LAND TRUST!
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Mazzola Family Fund in the Idaho 
Community Foundation

Mollie and Ken McCain
Camille McCray
Arthur McIntosh III
Lili and Ambrose Monell
Sally and John Morbeck
Holly Myers and Kirk Neely
Roger and Sheron O'Connell
Susan Parkinson
Dr. Swan Music LLC
Brian Regan and Louisa Jelaco
Margot Larsen Ritz/Larsen Fund
Bev and Brent Robinson
Rognlien Family Fund at the East Bay 

Community Foundation
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The Shapiro Family Charitable

Foundation
Becky and Pete Smith
Lee Ann and Stephen Snyder
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Todd and Georgia Stewart
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Tom and Joan Swift
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Penny and Ted Thomas Fund of the

Princeton Area Community 
Foundation

Amy Trujillo
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Bill and Annie Vanderbilt
Lauren Wagner and Robert A. Meyers
Lynn Whittelsey

Tim Thomas
Dookie and Bill Tingue
Sid Tomlinson
Dick and Pamela Tucker
Karl and Diana Wadsack
Lee Wasserman
Tommy and Judith Wells
Gunnar and Merri Whitehead
Whitehead's Landscaping, Inc.
Floyd and Carolyn Willis
Amy and Jeremy Wintersteen
5B48 Trust

Up to $119

Sherry and Doug Aanestad
Marc Abraham and Jane Garnett 

Abraham
Janet Abromeit and Brian Sturges
Patricia Adams
Jane and Tom Allen
Anderson Architecture, Peter and 

Kristin Anderson
Ann and Joe Armstrong
Sarah Armstrong and Mike Danahy
Martha Arvey
Tawni Baker and Jamie Trevino
Jane Beattie
Yulia and Dennis Beckley
Deborah and Gary Berner
Joseph H Betti
Gloria and Carl Bianchi
Martha Bibb
Thomas D. Bigsby
Alice and Bill Boden
RADM Donald and Gay Boecker
Spike and Debbe Booth
James and Lucy Bourret
Bernard and Kathy Brown
Max and Darlene Burke
Steve Butler
John Charney
Lauren Cord
Robbie Cowan
Melinda Crawford
Steve Crosser
Kristine Cunningham
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Robert and Claire Dana
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Thomas and Jerre Dawson
Eileen Day
MK and Steve Deffe'
Ross Dinkelspiel and Michael R. Vigil
Jonathan and Susan Dolgen 

Family Foundation
Marlene and John Durbin
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Nancy Mendelsohn and Donald Ebby
Gillian Enz

Bill and Carrie Morrow
Kim Nalen
Kim Neil
Magic Valley Turfgrass
Network for Good
Jay and Louise Wilson Noyes
David Ordal
Abby Packer
Michael and Lyndell Paul
Steve and Marylyn Pauley
Liz Pedersen
James W. Perkins
W. Jeffers Pickard
Shannon Presson
Linda and Tom Richmond
David and Kathy Richmond
RC Investments
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Rick Rutkowski
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Bill Schliiter and Gloria Kimball
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George H. Shapiro
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Linda Sisson
Levie Smith
Matthew Smith
Francesca Scott Solomon
Barbara Spafford
C-U Next Storm
Chip and Susan Stanek
Bege Reynolds and John Sweek

Suzanne Connor and Scott Schnebly
Martha and Ted Schwerdtle
Sonya Erickson and Tim Seifert
Sara and Clark Shafer
Mike and Gerri Shane
Sheri Slater
David and Renae Spaulding
Matthew Steinwurtzel
Bart Lassman and Evan Stelma
Michelle Stennett
Paul Stevenson and Megan Davis
Billy Mann and Tifney Stewart
Max Stimac
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William and Joanne Travers
Mountain Wanderlust
Robert Vestal and Jyl Hoyt
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Daryl Walmer
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Karen Waters
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Weber
Mike and Annie Weber
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Christine and Paul Werner
Bonnie Wetmore
Anne Marie and Peter Wick
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Peter and Shirley Williams
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Dirk Zondag

John and Gina Wolcott
Lauren Stevenson
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Lauren Wagner and Robert A. Meyers
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Anonymous 
Barbara and Chip Angle
Kathleen Hughes and Bradley Bailey
Donald and Carolyn Benson
Jane F. Bestor
Jack and Pat Billhardt
Paul and Lisa Bodor
Helen Bonner and Archie Bouttier
Chris and Randall Bracher
David F. Brown
Connie and Vern Buwalda
Judy and Kevin Cahill
Claire Casey
John B. Cathey
Brian Christiansen
Julie, Michael, Gardner and 

Lauren Cord
Roy and Patricia Crawford
John and Lesly Davenport
Dan and Sandy Dahl
Peggy Dean
DeBard Johnson Foundation
Michael Dederer
Steve Dondero
Kirk and Pam Ebertz
Jerry Edelbrock and Jeri Howland
Jan Edelstein and Bruce Reed
LeeAnn and Dick Fairfield
Kelly and Richard Feldman
Friends of the Howard Preserve
Drs. Scott and Cathy Friedman
Whitney and Susan Ganz
Maria and Clark Gerhardt

Helga and Philip Fast
Wendy Favinger
Scott Featherstone
James S. Feldbaum
Joan Firman
Jeanne Flowers
Dick Fosbury
Mary and Robert Van Fossan
Cecelia Freilich
Margery and Woody Friedlander
Brian and Julie Gallagher
Manon Gaudreau
Marlys and Leonard Gerber
Judy and Ernie Getto
Glenna Glover
Big Wood Bread, Rita and 

George Golleher
Sunny Grant
Susan and Ron Green
Kathy Grotto
Brent and Sue Hansen
Andrea Nelson and Rod Harten
Hope Hayward and Walter Eisank
Patty Healy
Steve and Lynne Heidel
Wayne and Melanie Herman
Harvey and Peggy Hinman
Alan Hoffman and Carole Mawson
Mary Hogan and Dennis Botkin
Don and Carol Hohl
Carol Scheifele-Holmes and 

Ben Holmes
Sally Horn
Lisa Horowitz
J.B. Howard
Robin Howe
Laura Hubbard and Lindy Cogan
Lois and Billy Hughes
Mollie Huppert
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Idaho Community Foundation
Idaho Conservation League
Courtney and Ron Jelaco
Maureen and Page Jenner
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Al and Jan Johnson and Ethel Bond
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Barbara Julian
Ronald Kleist
Bob and Susie Kopf
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Inge-Lise and Jack Lane
Kevin and Teresa Laird
John and Elizabeth Lewis
Susan Lidstone
Marge Lilley
Karren Little
Carolyn and John LLoyd
Leslie Londos
Loomis Construction
Patti Lousen and Tom Bowman

Rob Gieselmann
Dan and Summer Gilmore
Corey Graham and Scott Christensen
Greenscape Lawn & Garden Inc.
Tracy Groll
Bill and Heidi Hamilton
Elaine Harfst
Norman Harrison Buck
Hemingway Chapter -Trout Unlimited
Tom Henderson
Jerry Colleen Higman
John Hill
Klaus O. Huschke
Anne Jeffery and Jack Sept
Steven Job and Hilarie Neely
Mary and Jim Jones
Stan and Harriet Joseph
Barry Karas and Bruce Green
Tom and Sandy Kling
Ann Leonardo
Lily and Fern
Karin Lindholm
Jeanne and Thomas Liston
Living Earth, LLC.
Elise G. B. Lufkin and Amos Galpin
Robert and Helen Lynch
John Macomber
Jan and Bob Main
Elizabeth Mathieu
Matter Family Office 
Ed Matthews & Vilma Keri
Mazzola Family Fund
Scotty and Siri McGrew
Mike and Brooke McKenna
Joseph and Katrina McNeal
Jan Lassetter Mead and Mike Mead
Joe Miczulski and Angie Rayborn
Tom Monge
Christie and Ed Moore
Kimberly Morgan

John W. Lundin
Gregory and Ann Lyle
Jan and Paul MacGregor
David and Rosemarie Marshall
Amy and Chris Mattias
Greenscape Lawn & Garden Inc.
Kerrin McCall
Mike and Anita McCann
Bill and Louise McCann
George and Karen McCown
Susan Mckee
Jackie McRoberts
Susan Michael
Tom Mistele
Marr and Nancy Mullen
Sarah Mullins
Jane Nelson
Peter and Barrie O'Neill
Cameron Packer
Roxanna and Mark Parker
Steve and Marylyn Pauley
Living Earth
Louis and Beverly Pavlovich
Suzie and Garry Pearson
Richard T. Peters
Mark, Sue and Sean Petersen
Marcia Pillon
Paul Potters
Kent Pressman
Barbara and Donald Rau
Sabrina M. Roblin
Rocky Mountain Environmental
Vern and Cheryl Rollin
Kate and Bob Rosso
Char Roth
Patricia Rothwell and Steve Knaup
Allen and Diana Russell
Ryan and Molly Santo
Larry, Heidi, and Nathan Schiers
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GET INVOLVED 

WOODRIVERLANDTRUST.ORG/EXPLORE

Are you or someone you know looking for ways 
to get kids excited and active in the outdoors? 
Our nature passports guide you and your young 
adventurers through Draper Wood River Preserve 
in Hailey or Howard Preserve in Bellevue. 
Treasure map included! Passports are available 
in English and Spanish and are appropriate for 
kids and kids at heart.

IGNITE THE LOVE 
OF NATURE!

Nature Passport Provides Fun Outside


